Town of Corinth Board of Selectmen P.O. Box 461 Corinth, VT 05039

Unapproved Minutes of the Financial Meeting July 5, 2016

Attending for the Board: Chris Groschner, Chairman; Steve Long. Others Attending: Susan Fortunati, Treasurer; Suzanne Hansen, Financial Assistant to the Board; Greg Thurston, Building Manager; visitors fire chief Ed Pospisil and training officer Tim Moore.

The meeting was called to order at 4:53 p.m.

Orders for Payment

The Board reviewed outstanding bills and signed orders for payment.

Journal Entries

The Board reviewed and approved the Journal Entries for the month of June.

Workers Comp contract with PACIF

The Town's worker's comp carrier, PACIF, has called into question contractors who might be classified as employees. Groschner and Fortunati will call PACIF to discuss the matter.

Septic System

Thurston reports that the new septic system will be installed in mid-August.

Payroll Increases

The Selectboard signed papers granting the specific pay increases that were budgeted and approved at Town Meeting for this fiscal year.

Road Commissioner

The board voted to offer the position of road commissioner to Lee Porter when current commissioner Frank Roderick leaves the post due to moving out of the area.

Other Business

Pospisil and Moore were present to discuss the process for financing and town approval of construction of a new fire station. This subject will be placed on the agenda for the regular Selectboard meeting on July 11.

Meeting adjourned at 6:05.